
District 13 Training Association 
February 23, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

El Erraderro in Baker City  
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:32 by Chairman Dave Kingsbury.  Members attending were Dave Kingsbury, 
Mari Bottoms, Chris Galiszewski, David Blair, Gus Bryant, Phil, and Judy Whitley. 
 
January Minutes were read.  Chris moved and David seconded a motion to approve the minutes.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Fall Fire School:  Dates for Fall Fire School are October 14 and 15.  David will follow up on getting the sequel 
to the Brothers in Battle class, Nozzles Forward.  It is a tactical hose class.  We can also consider a class on high 
threat tactics to handle a terrorist attack.  Chancy took the class, which includes law enforcement.   
 
Dinner Break:  7:40 to 8:01 
 
DPSST:  Rocky was not here, so no DPSST report. 
 
DLO:  Kevin reported that Baker City renews in October.   
 
Proposed Training: FF1 Academy will be offered  in La Grande starting March 21st.  Sign up on the District 13 
website.  The class will run Tuesday and Thursday evenings plus some weekends. David reported that Baker 
City will also be running a FF1 Academy soon.  It will be held Tuesday and Thursday evenings, plus some 
Saturdays, contact David Blair.  FF2 is being offered by BMCC at their Oregon Trail Hermiston location and 
via pod cast.  No official wildland classes have been set up yet.  April 8th and 9th Hermiston will be offering 
Hazmat, Instructor 1, pump operator and S330.  The Eastern Oregon EMS Conference had some great classes, 
but some departments didn't know about it.   
 
Recent Incidents:  Medical Springs put out a flue fire, no damage to house.  Baker City saved a house in South 
Baker with minimal damage.  They also responded to the building collapse in Baker City.   
 
Elections:  Judy nominated Dave Kingsbury for District 13 president.  Gus seconded it.  Election was 
unanimous by those present.  Kevin and Deb were not here, so election of vice president and secretary were 
postponed.  Gus nominated David Blair for Treasurer, Judy seconded it.  David reported that he is finally 
learning how to do the job.  Election was unanimous by those present. 
  
Chris moved and David seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion passed. 

Meeting Adjourned:  8:32 PM.  Next meeting March 30, 2017 at La Grande City. Submitted by Judy Whitley 


